RAVE Foundation 50/50 Raffle
Official Rules
The RAVE Foundation/Seattle Sounders FC 50/50 Raffle is a raffle authorized under Washington law
benefiting a bona fide nonprofit corporation, the RAVE Foundation (“RAVE”) which is a Washington nonprofit corporation organized as a public charity under IRC 501c-3 (“Raffle”). Seattle Soccer LLC d/b/a
Seattle Sounders FC has provided promotional support of the Raffle (“Promoter”). By purchasing one or
more raffle tickets in the Raffle, participant (“Entrant”) is subject to, and agrees to be bound by, these
Official Rules and by the decisions of the RAVE Foundation (the “RAVE Foundation”), and these Official
Rules shall be binding and final as to all matters related to the Raffle. The Raffle is void where prohibited
or restricted by applicable law, and all applicable federal, state and local laws and regulations apply. The
Raffle is a fundraiser to support the RAVE Foundation. The gross revenue from each Raffle will be split
on an equal fifty-fifty (50%-50%) basis between one selected winner, as otherwise consistent with these
rules (minus any applicable witholdings required by law), and the RAVE Foundation. Proceeds from the
Raffle will be used to support the charitable mission, programs and activities of the RAVE Foundation
Entrants acknowledge, understand and agree that their participation in the Raffle is voluntary. Entrants are
encouraged to participate in the Raffle responsibly.

HOW TO PLAY: The RAVE Foundation will conduct one (1) or more Raffles at Seattle Sounders FC
home games (“Game(s)”). Raffle tickets (the “Tickets”) will be sold in-side the ticketing gates throughout
CenturyLink Field (the “Stadium”) at a dedicated Raffle booth inside Soccer Celebratinoa and/or from
representatives stationed at other locations. All Raffle Tickets will be sold beteween the time Stadium gates
open to the public for the Game through end of halftime of the match, as signaled by the opening second
half whistle of the referee (the “Entry Period”). Game dates, times, and gate opening times are determined
in the sole discretion of Seattle Sounders FC, and are subject to change. If for any reason the Entry Period
for a Game commences but the Game gets postponed or cancelled prior to the completion of halftime, the
Entry Period shall be deemed to have ended as of such postponement or cancellation by Game officials,
and the drawing will be held at such time later that date as the RAVE Foundation shall determine in its sole
discretion.
Raffle Tickets will be sold as follows: Two (2) Tickets for $5.00, five (5) Tickets for $10.00, and ten (10)
Tickets for $20.00. No other discounts or complimentary Tickets will be provided. Each Ticket is a receipt
for Entrant’s purchase and represents an entry in the Raffle for that Game and is not eligible for any past or
future Drawings (as defined below). There is no limit to the number of Tickets an Entrant may purchase.
All Ticket sales are final and no refunds or replacements shall be made under any circumstances. Lost
Tickets shall not be replaced. Official Raffle Tickets must be presented to claim a prize, no reproductions,
screen shots, or other copies will be accepted. Tickets shall be the only receipt provided to Entrant as proof
of purchase.
ELIGIBILITY: Each Raffle is open to ticketholders who: (i) are eighteen (18) years of age or older as of
the Game date; (ii) are physically present at the Stadium to purchase the Ticket; and (iii) provide valid
government-issued identification upon request.

Ticket numbers are only valid for the date on the Ticket. Tickets are NON-TRANSFERABLE. A Ticket is
void and its holder is ineligible to win the Prize if there is sufficient evidence, in the sole discretion of the
RAVE, that the Ticket was improperly issued, printed in duplicate error, counterfeited, stolen, illegible,
altered or subject to other similar or dissimilar material deficiencies. RAVE will have no liability with
respect to such a Ticket. Unauthorized persons copying, selling or altering Tickets or otherwise
undermining the legitimate operation of a Raffle are subject to prosecution.

PRIZE: Each Raffle shall have a prize value which shall be dependent upon the gross receipts generated
during that Game and Raffle Entry Period. The Prize shall be equal to one-half of the gross revenue
collected during the relevant Raffle Entry Period and shall be no less than $2.50 and no more than
$40,000.00 USD (“Prize”). The other half shall be retained by RAVE. Prize winners shall be responsible
for the payment of all local, state, and federal taxes or other withholding requirements. In addition,
pursuant to IRS regulations, RAVE will be required to withhold taxes on Prizes with net proceeds (Prize
minus ticket cost) over $5,000 and report this amount to IRS. Prize winner may be required to supply
relevant tax documentation to RAVE prior to receiving the Prize.
DRAWING AND NOTIFICATION OF PRIZE WINNER: At the end of each Raffle Entry Period, the
gross revenue from that Game’s raffle will be tallied, and the prize amount of the Raffle will be determined
and may be publicly announced. One (1) ticket shall be selected from all tickets sold during the Raffle Entry
Period on or after the 50th minute of the Game, odds of being selected dependent upon the total number of
Tickets sold during the relevant Raffle. The winning Ticket number will be will be announced at the 70th
minute by being (a) displayed on the main videoboards located at the north and south end of CenturyLink
Field, known as Soundervision , (b) announced via the Stadium’s public-address system (match permitting),
and (c) posted online at the RAVE Foundation 50/50 Raffle page.
To prove entitlement to any Prize, the holder of a valid winning Ticket must do one of the following to
claim his/her Prize: in person, either (a) appear at the 50/50 Raffle booth in Soccer Celebration within
fifteen (15) minutes after the final whistle of the Game or, (b) thereafter, within 30 days of that Game, by
appointment at the Executive Offices of the Seattle Sounders FC located at 159 South Jackson Street, Suite
200, Seattle, Washington 98104, during regular business hours (typically 9:00 AM PST and 5:00 PM PST):
(a) present the original winning Ticket for validation ; (b) complete and sign the Prize Claim Forms; and
(c) complete and sign all applicable tax forms. Winner must email info@ravefoundation.org to make
appointment.
RAVE Foundation shall submit a Prize via check or other agreed payment in the amount of the Prize net of
any applicable tax withholding, to the winner in the winner’s name at the address specified in the Prize
Claim Form.
Any Prize that is not properly and timely claimed, and any Prize check mailed that is returned undeliverable,
shall be deemed forfeited and the Prize amount shall instead be retained by RAVE.
GENERAL RULES: Each Entrant in the Raffle agrees to be bound by these Official Rules and the
decisions of RAVE, which shall be final, and to accept delivery of any Prize won. In addition, each Entrant
represents and warrants that all information contained in his/her entry is true and accurate. RAVE and
Promoter are not responsible for any printing errors in these Official Rules or otherwise in any materials
available at the Raffle Site.
PUBLICITY RELEASE: By purchasing a Ticket, each Entrant for himself or herself and on behalf of
their heirs, successor and assigns hereby grants to RAVE, its agents and others working on its behalf the
right to use the Entrant’s name, likeness, voice, and any additional audio, video or photographs taken by
RAVE or Promoter or their affiliates or representatives during the Raffle for advertising and marketing
purposes, including on the Raffle website, without additional compensation except where prohibited by
law, and further grants RAVE the right to use Entrant contact information to contact Entrants about other
RAVE or Promoter programs.
DATA PRIVACY AND SECURITY: By entering this Raffle, Entrant acknowledges and agrees that
he/she is voluntarily providing the information requested at the time of entry and does so knowing that

he/she is sharing personal information which may be Personally Identifiable Information (“PII”) and further
that he/she may be required to provide additional information including PII in order to claim or receive a
Prize. This Raffle shall be governed by both the Major League Soccer Data Privacy and Security policy
which can be found at http://www.mlssoccer.com/privacy-policy and the RAVE Foundation Data
Collection and Privacy Policy which will be made available for inspection and review as part of 50/50
Central.
RELEASE: Each Entrant hereby releases, and agrees to defend, indemnify and hold harmless RAVE
Foundation, Seattle Soccer, LLC d/b/a Seattle Sounders FC, Major League Soccer, L.L.C. and Soccer
United Marketing, LLC, CenturyLink Field and Events Center, First & Goal, Inc., those working on their
behalf, and each of their respective owners, officers, members, managers, directors, representatives,
employees, agents, successors and assigns (collectively “Released Parties”), from any damage, injury,
death, loss or other liability, either at law or equity, whether known or unknown, asserted or non-asserted,
that may arise from or in any way relate to participation in this Raffle or the awarding, acceptance, use or
misuse of the Prize.
GOVERNING LAW AND DISPUTE RESOLUTION: Any and all disputes, claims, and causes of action
arising out of or in connection with this Raffle shall be resolved individually, without resort to any form of
class action. This Raffle shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the internal laws of the
State of Washington. Any action or litigation concerning this Raffle shall take place exclusively in the
federal or state courts sitting in King County, Washington, and each Entrant expressly consents to the
jurisdiction of and venue in such courts and waives all defenses of lack of jurisdiction and inconvenient
forum with respect to such courts. ANY CLAIMS, JUDGMENTS AND/OR AWARDS SHALL BE
LIMITED TO ACTUAL OUT-OF-POCKET COSTS ASSOCIATED WITH ENTERING THIS RAFFLE.
ENTRANT HEREBY WAIVES ANY RIGHTS OR CLAIMS TO ATTORNEY'ʹS FEES, INDIRECT,
SPECIAL, PUNITIVE, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ENTRANT WHETHER
FORESEEABLE OR NOT AND WHETHER BASED UPON NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE.
DISCLAIMER: The Released Parties have made no representation, warranty or guarantee, expressed or
implied, in law or in fact, relative to the operation of the Raffles or to any Prize, and are not responsible for
any errors in Raffle operations, Prizes or materials. The RAVE Foundation, reserves the right, in its sole
discretion, to cancel or suspend the Raffle for any reason, including should tampering, fraud, unauthorized
human intervention, or other causes corrupt the administration, security, fairness, integrity or proper
operation of the Raffle.
ELIGIBLE ORGANIZATION: The RAVE Foundation is a Washington non-profit organization, which
enjoys IRC Section 501(c)(3) tax exempt status and which raises money to benefit programs in the local
community. The RAVE Foundation is licensed to conduct gambling activity in the State of Washington.
Seattle Soccer, LLC d/b/a Seattle Sounders FC is a Delaware limited liability company and a sustaining
sponsor of RAVE. RAVE’s administration of Raffles at CenturyLink Field is subject to the the permission
of Seattle Sounders FC and CenturyLink Field.

